P-04-539 Save the Coal Exchange - Correspondence from the Petitioner to the Clerking Team, 23.01.17

Kayleigh

The leader of Cardiff Council continues to write loads and say nothing.....

I feel let down by the Welsh Government in respect of my petition just being kicked around in the long grass. I feel that my request for a public enquiry is being ignored. Can this question please be put to the next committee meeting?..... a simple Yes or No please....

It is of course commendable and welcome that someone is interested in developing the building. However as this seems to have occurred after being asked by Cardiff Council (Pat Thompson??), and apparently striking a 'deal' with them behind closed doors it remains a significant concern.

Businesses in Wales that are involved with public procurement have to follow the most convoluted and bureaucratic processes to ensure that meet the 'highest standards of scrutiny'...... Yet somehow those who should set exemplary examples of the standards to be followed fall spectacularly short. If this was anyone else they would have been put under the spotlight years ago.

This link shows an example of where we currently appear to be with Signature Living and the fact that reasonable questions are still being asked from a wide range of sources.

 $\frac{http://planning.cardiff.gov.uk/online-}{applications/applicationDetails.do?activeTab=neighbourComments\&keyVal=_CARDIFF_DCAPR_118542}$

Please can Welsh Government stop being walked over by Cardiff Council and deal with this.

Sorry to be blunt, but I feel this has gone on long enough for a decision to be reached on my Petition.

Regards